To be confirmed at next meeting
NORTH TURTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 7th June 2021
at the Barlow, Edgworth
Present:         Councillor H Dowle (in the Chair)


             Councillors, S Danks, K Harrison, J Rigby, J Rowley and D Wild
Also present: G Syddall (Clerk) and two members of the public
Apologies:     Councillor D Appleby
Prior to the meeting, members of the public were given an opportunity to speak.
A resident of Embankment Road spoke about the danger children face from traffic on Greens Arms Road, between Chapel Grange and Embankment Road, when on their way to and from school via the Wayoh embankment.

It was agreed to contact BwD Highways to ask about the possibility of introducing a 20mph speed limit, or at least providing a painted footpath. Attempts will also be made to get the existing interactive school crossing signs operational again.
Another resident spoke of her proposal to turn the grassed area at Sharples Green into a wild flower meadow by reducing the number of cuts and sowing wild flower seeds. Neighbours support the project, and she was seeking a contribution towards the costs of the seeds.
It was agreed to donate up to £100 for seeds, and also up to £50 for a sign (which the Lengthsman could erect) showing the aims of the project.

7884 Co-option of Councillor

Resolved (unanimously): That Jude Rowley be co-opted to fill the vacancy in the Chapeltown ward.
7885 Minutes

Resolved:  That the minutes of the meetings held on 10th May 2021 be approved as correct records and signed by the Chair.

7886 Matters Arising 
i) Planters
It was reported that the planters in Edgworth had been filled with summer bedding plants. There were some surplus plants which had been used in the hanging baskets at the Barlow and in the garden on High Street, Chapeltown.

The Phase 2 planters for Chapeltown had been purchased and installed (for which sponsorship had been offered), and the trough in Belmont had been planted.
ii) Gate to Footpath at Harbour Lane

Resolved: That the purchase of a replacement gate for the footpath at the top of Harbour Lane be deferred pending agreement of a policy on disabled access.
7887 Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.
7888 Planning Applications

Resolved:  That the Parish Council submit comments (as below) on planning applications 10/21/0402, 10/21/0425, 10/21/0452, 10/21/0499, 10/21/0500, 10/21/0530, 10/21/0560 and 10/21/0577.
7889  Planning Decisions

Noted: Blackburn with Darwen Council’s decisions on planning applications.

7890  Accounts to Pay

Resolved: That cheques be signed to pay the following accounts:
	
	
	

	
	

	
	
	

	                   Dave Rowley Landscapes Lengthsman May                    £1380.00                  
                   Viking                        Hand sanitising                                £    74.36

                   A Herd                       Salary May                                      £  390.00

	G Syddall                   Salary/expenses May                   £ 956.48                                                                                             Barlow Institute             Room hire
                       £ 120.00

	7891 Turton High School Catchment Area
It was reported that a small number of pupils living in Belmont had not been offered places at either Turton or Sharples Schools, on proximity grounds, and instead have been offered Darwen Academy, which is further away and lacks public transport.
Resolved: That a letter be sent to the Leader of Bolton Council expressing grave concerns at the effect on the community and the distress caused to the families involved; a copy of the letter to be sent to Jake Berry MP and those with responsibility for Education at Blackburn with Darwen Council.

	


7892 The Moss Boundary Wall

Resolved: That the quote received from Northside Stone Company, amounting to £1420 including VAT and materials, for the removal and making good of the collapsed wall, be accepted.
7893 Correspondence – Grit Bin at Thomason Fold
Resolved: That, in view of residents’ concerns about the impact of icy weather, a donation of up to £150 be given to residents of Thomason Fold to enable them to purchase a grit bin and salt.  

Comments on Planning Applications received by 2nd June 2021

10/21/0402 
Change of use of ground floor to a cafe with outdoor seating area and erection of single storey side extension and creation of two apartments at first and second floor with new access staircase to rear at 5 Wellington Road, Chapeltown

The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development, but notes that neighbouring residents have concerns about car parking
10/21/0425
Amended application for the erection of an orangery and ground floor balcony, conversion of garage to habitable room, installation of roof lights, and alterations to window and door openings at The Cottage, Pallet Farm Barn, Bury Road, Edgworth

The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development
10/21/0452
Sensitive refurbishment of interior/exterior including upgrading of non original fittings and finishes, installation of en-suite, replacement of altered and inconsistent windows and repairs to fabric at 1 Entwistle Hall, Entwistle Hall Lane, Entwistle

The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development
10/21/0499
Detached garage with office space above at Moorside Road Farm, Moorside Road, Turton

The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development
10/21/0500
Demolition of balcony and erection of single storey extension and balcony at 385 Bury Road, Edgworth

The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development
10/21/0530
Replacement of single storey rear structures with single storey extension with roof terrace above, ground floor garage and first floor annexe at Walker House, Moorside Road, Turton

The Parish Council notes that the application is retrospective, and has concerns about the size of the replacement structures
10/21/0560
Single storey gable extension at Lower Pelton Barn, Bury Road, Edgworth

The Parish Council has no objections in principle to an extension but has concerns about its size
10/21/0577
Single storey extension to side of bungalow, part conversion of garage, and new pitched roof to garage and existing rear extension at 36 Moorfield, Edgworth


The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development
Next Meeting                 
Subject to Covid restrictions, the next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday, 5th July 2021 at 6.45pm at the Barlow, Edgworth. 
The public and press are invited to attend and to listen.

Signed - Chair 





The meeting closed at 8.00 pm
